

Prince Ministry In South Africa

www.princeministry.org

prince@princeministry.org

Greetings,

June 2017

This has been an amazing month with tons of volunteers and lots of completed project work. In just one day, 2100 seedlings were planted in the garden. There was a lot of bush clearing, and painting which included buildings, light poles, flower pots and numerous other items. The group, Son Safari built bunk beds for us, bought a motor for our front gate which increases our security. They were involved in many of the other project work. Some of the visitors this month also offered financial donations for the running cost of the Fold. We also began another building project, funded by a man who came to visit The Fold earlier this year.







About 2/3's of the children will be going out on three weeks school break at the end of the month.

Retha took all of the older children to a campout at Marakele state park. They were invited to attend a camp that teaches children about the wilderness. They had a great time, they learned a lot, and saw lots of animals.



Micky's surgery was a success and she is now on 6 weeks of recovery time. Unfortunately her visa application was denied. Reason being that she is "undesirable", but that status was reversed in March. The immigration lawyer has filed an appeal, which is a whole new application and puts her at the back of the line all over again. If we haven't heard anything within 6 weeks, the lawyer will try and get the case accelerated since we have plans to go to the US in October.

Birthday's this month: Dawid (5), Lettah (6), Megan (11), Gadibo (14), Jessica (12)



Prayer requests: More funding for The Fold. Teyani's eye lesion. Short and long term volunteers, additional missionaries to meet current needs at The Fold, especially teachers. Long term funding for our school. Micky's visa. Good progress on the apartments. Our fundraising trip later this year.

Praises: Lot's of volunteer labor this month. Lot's of fundraising all ready set up during our trip home. Micky's successful surgery.

God bless, Paul and Micky Prince